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Montenegro welcomes [head of delegation] and the delegation of Iraq.
Montenegro welcomes the enactment of several human rights laws during the period between the two UPR cycles. We note the establishment of the High Commission for Human Rights of Iraq. However, we also note that CEDAW has expressed concern regarding this body’s independence, calling for its full compliance with the Paris Principles. We would like to ask if the delegation of Iraq could elaborate on measures undertaken in this regard.
UNAMI and OHCHR reported that the Ministry of Justice had reinstituted the death penalty, although the High Commissioner had called for a halt to executions, a credible and independent review of all death row cases and the establishment of a moratorium with a view to the abolition of the death penalty, in accordance with repeated General Assembly resolutions. What specific measures has the Government of Iraq undertaken to respect at least minimum standards as long as it maintains death penalty, as it was accepted by the Government of Iraq during the previous UPR cycle?  
We note that UNAMI and OHCHR reported that Government security forces and affiliated forces have committed a range of violations causing civilian casualties, and have targeted detainees and prisoners without taking the necessary precautions to protect civilians during military operations. Furthermore, UNAMI has documented systematic and egregious violations perpetrated by the Islamic State of Iraq and the Levant (ISIL/ISIS) and associated armed groups in the conduct of operations, including instances of direct, deliberate targeting of civilians. In the light of growing tensions and reported mass human rights violations, is the Government of Iraq considering ratifying the Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court? We believe this would be an important step in order to prevent impunity for any present and future war crime or crime against humanity committed on the Iraqi territory.
Montenegro makes following recommendations to the Government of Iraq:

1) to reduce the number of offences for which the death penalty may be imposed;

2) to establish an immediate official moratorium on the use of the death penalty 

